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May  

Monday 6 th    Motherõs Day High Tea ð MP Room from 3pm  

Wednesday 8th   Life Education Van 5A, 5B & 2B  

Thursday 9 th    District Athletics  Carnival (selected stu dents only)  

Friday 10 th    Motherõs Day Stall 

      Learning celebrations Assembly ð 2.45pm MP room  

Tuesday 14 th     NAPLAN Year 3 and 5 Students - Language  

Wednesday 15 th    NAPLAN Year 3 and 5 Students - Reading  

      School Council Meeting 7.00pm  

Thursday  16th     NAPLAN Year 3 and 5 Students ð Numeracy  

      Scienceworks Excursion ð Yr. 1 & 2 Students  

Friday 17 th    Aussie of the Month Assembly 

Monday 20 th     Education Week  

Tuesday 21st    Grandparents / Special Persons  Concert 2pm ð 3pm 

      Open Night 5p m ð 6.30pm 

Wednesday 22 nd   Student Free Day  

Thursday 23 rd    Open Morning  9am ð 11.30am 

Friday 31 st    Student Free Day  

 

June  

Monday 10 th   Queenõs Birthday Public Holiday  

Thursday 13 th    City Excursion ð Yr. 5&6 Students  

Friday 14 th    Aussie of the Month Assembly 

Wednesday 19 th   School Council Meeting ð 7pm  

Wednesday 26th   Reports Sent Home 

Friday 28 th    Final Day Term 2 ð 2.30pm Dismissal  

      Principalõs Award Assembly 1.45pm  

mailto:wantirna.south.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Welcome Back 

Welcome back everyone, I trust you all had a great holiday and Easter with family and 

friends. A big welcome to Reagan Grade 2 and Ashley Grade 5 and their families who 

have joined our school community this term. Welcome Reagan and Ashley. 

 

Zimbabwe School Partnership/Crazy Hair 

What a great day we had on the last day of Term 1. We all came along out of uniform 

and some of the crazy hairstyles were fantastic. I am pleased to announce that we raised 

in excess of $500 to support the Zengeza 3 High School in Zimbabwe. This is a fantastic 

result and will now allow the school to install a water tank and pump. Well done 

everyone. 

 
Grade 3/4 Excursion 

Last term, 88 very excited Grade 3&4 students headed off to the Enchanted Adventure 

Park in Red Hill for what was a day to remember. Thanks to the many parents for giving 

of your time to accompany the students and teachers on the excursion. We look forward 

to hearing all about the day at assembly on Friday. 

 
Easter Raffle 

Many thanks to everyone for donating Easter Eggs in support of our Easter Raffle. We 

were inundated with donations and had in excess of twenty five hampers  drawn at 

assembly. 

 

Many thanks to our amazing Parents Association who co-ordinated the Raffle and spent 

many hours putting together the hampers for our children. I have much pleasure in 

announcing that we raised in excess of $800 for our school, a fantastic result.  Thank you 

everyone. 

 

  



Education Week 

Education Week will be held from Monday 20th May ς Friday 24th May. 

This year our Prep-Grade 2 Grandparents Concert will be held on Tuesday 21st May from 

2.00p.m.-3.00p.m. 

Our Open Night will be held on Tuesday 21st May from 5.00p.m.-6.30p.m. and our Open 

Morning will be held on Thursday 23rd May from 9.00a.m.-11.30a.m. 

 

More information will be forthcoming over the next few weeks. 

 

Learning Celebration Assembly 

Tomorrow is a Learning Celebration Assembly where we have the opportunity to 

celebrate student work. We look forward to seeing everyone at assembly tomorrow at 

2.45p.m.  

 

School Cross Country 

Last Friday the weather was kind to us and we managed to complete our whole school 

Cross Country. Many thanks to Mrs Tuohey for organizing the event and a huge thank 

you to the many parents who came along to support and help out on the day. 

 

School Athletics Team 

Next Thursday 70 of our super athletes will represent our school at the District Athletics 

to be held at the Knox Athletic Track. Our athletes have been training hard over the last 

few weeks and we wish them all the best next Thursday. 

 

IŀǾŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ ΧΧΧΧ 

 

 

άDo Tigersέ! 
 

 

Wayne Macdonald  

Principal 
 

 

 

 



 

House Cross Country 
We were very lucky to have the rain stop and hold off in time for us all to complete the 

House Cross Country event last Friday.  Well done to all of our runners on a great effort. 

Thanks again to our wonderful Sports and House leaders who did a fantastic job helping 

to run the event. 

 

Thank you to all the Parent helpers particularly Kat Banh, Clare Fernandez, Kristy Airey 

and Mel Cooper and to all of the parents who stayed on to support the students. 

 

The results were extremely close: 

1st Duggan  

2nd Tyner  

3rd Wallace  

4th Knox 

 

Well done. 
 

 

District Athletics 
Just a reminder that our District Athletics event will be held on Thursday the 9th May at 

the Knox Athletics Track.  Students are continuing to train on Tuesday and Friday 

lunchtimes. 
 

 

Sports Dates Term 2 
Athletics     9th May 

District Cross Country  24th May 

Division Cross Country  4th June 

Regional Cross Country 18th June 

Winter Sport    29th May and 14th June 

 

Nicola Tuohey 

PE and Sport 
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Student Voice, Agency and 

Leadership News  
 

This term, our Student Action Team (SAT) will be playing a key role in helping to develop a shared 

understanding of what qualities and attributes students need to possess, in order to understand 

themselves as learners on a deeper level and maximise their progress and achievement.   

Our SAT team and students from Grades 4 ς 6 will begin this process by working in focus groups to 

discuss ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊǎ ƻŦ Ψ9ŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜ [ŜŀǊƴŜǊǎΩΦ  ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ 

students and staff will create and co-design this initiative, with student voice and agency an 

integral part of the process.   

The aims of this initiative are to: 

¶ promote clearer and consistent expectations of learning for all teachers and students 

¶ create consistent language about learning in all learning environments across the school 

¶ share authorship and develop ownership of expectations with both teachers and students  

¶ support students to understand and utilise the resulting learning protocols, in order to 
maximise their learning 

I look forward to providing you with updates throughout the year. 

 
 

 

 

 

Our SAT and House Captains will also be working on organising and ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ Ψ!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ 

.ƛƎƎŜǎǘ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ¢ŜŀΩ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ŎŀƴŎŜǊΦ  

Further details will be communicated later in the term. 

 

Have a wonderful week!  
 
 

Katreen McCoy 
Student Voice, Agency and Leadership Co-ordinator 
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We are excited to be taking part in the 2019 Earn & Learn program.  During previous campaigns, we 

have been able to purchase some great resources with the points we have earned, thanks to the 

support of our wonderful school community. 

From now until June 25th, you can collect stickers at Woolworth that go towards Earn & Learn 

points.  These stickers can then be given to your children to place on a special sticker sheet that you 

can also collect from Woolworths.  Once the sheet has been filled with stickers, students can bring 

it back to school and place it in the Earn & Learn box that will be arriving over the next week and 

will be placed in the foyer of our school entrance.   

The more points we earn, the more we can redeem for educational resources for our school. We 

are very grateful for your support and look forward to another successful program. 

  



 

 

 
 

 

  

 

Motherôs Day High Tea: Monday 6th May from 3pm.  

Motherôs Day Stall:  Friday 10th May (during class time and after 

school TBC) 

Vision Family Portraits : Saturday 22nd June.  

 

 

 

 
Entertainment Books have arrived and are great value at $70. A sample book is 

available at the office and an information flyer was sent home this week to each 

family.  Books can be purchased directly from the office or online at 

www.entbook.com.au/1844q77 

 

 
 Motherôs Day/Special Friendôs High Tea! 

 

 

This year we are looking for expressions 

of interested to attend and enjoy a lovely 

afternoon tea w ith your wonderful 

children on Monday the 6 th  of May between 3pm & 5pm. The 

cost will be $5 per person (adults and children at the same 

price)  

The eldest child in each family should have brought home a 

flyer with details of this event.  

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

  



OFFICE  NEWS éééééé  
 
Upcoming Excursion Permission 
A reminder to parents who have children attending the following events that 
permission and payment must be received via Compass by the dates listed below - 
 
District Athletics Carnival (selected students only) ς Permission and payment by 
Saturday 4th May. 
Scienceworks Yr. 1&2 ς Permission and payment by Friday 10th May. 
 
Late Arrival 
If your child is late for school, please accompany them to the office and sign them in 
in the Late Arrivals Book. 
 
Mobile Phones 
If your child brings a Mobile phone with them to school, please remind them that 
they must be stored at the office and collected at the end of the day.   
 
Lyndall, Deb & Carol 
 

CANTEEN 
Many thanks to those who have volunteered to assist with the Canteen.  We are always 
looking for volunteers, so if you would still like to help out, please contact the office. 
 
Roster ς 
 
May 
Friday 3rd   Fiona Crone & Teresa Heard 
Monday 6th   Robyn Bishop & Abby Lamb 
Tuesday 7th   Clare Fernandez & Meg  Aloi 
Wednesday 8th   Sally Bond & Olivia Bennett 
Thursday 9th   Buzz Captains 
Friday 10th    Melinda Davis & Michelle Harding 

 



 

CANTEEN LUNCH PRICE LIST 

Lunch Orders are available each Friday.  

 Write Name, Class and Order on paper bag and enclose correct payment.  

LUNCH ORDERS TO BE HANDED IN AT CLASSROOMS. 

  No Snack Items to be ordered with lunches  

HOT FOOD 

Meat Pie  $2.50 

Sausage Roll  $2.50 

Party Pies  $1.00  

Party Sausage Roll $1.00 

Hot Dog  $2.50 

Chicken Nuggets  $  .50 each 

SANDWICHES (Plain/Toasted)  

Hot Baked Bean or Spaghetti Jaffle  $3.00 

Ham $2.20 

Cheese $2.20 

Tomato $2.20 

Egg $2.20 

Combinations ŕ 20c per additional filling (e.g. 

Ham & Tomato Sandwich - $2.40) 

$  .20 

DRINKS 

Flavoured Milk (Low Fat)  

Chocolate, Strawberry, Honeycomb  

$2.00 

Fruit Juice ŕ 100% juice 

Apple/Orange, Tropical, Apple/Blackcurrant  

$1.50 

CANTEEN SNACKS PRICE LIST 

 Snack items are available Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday.  

Sunfruits  $0.80 

Potato Chips  $1.00 

Popcorn $1.00 

Tubes $0.60 

Icypoles $1.00 

 



  



Rewards Program Update 
Term 2 Rewards  

Yeti Fluffy Notebook and Icicle Slapband Ruler 
Now Available  

 
 
 
 

Also still available are limited stocks of the following Rewards 
from 2018 ï 

 Handball, Sparkle Glitter Pens, Zoom Flying Disc, Heat 
Reactor Pencils and Glow Light.  

 

 
 

To Redeem Tokens  
Enclose your Reward request and 10 tokens in your Dollarmites 
deposit wallet and bring to school on Wednesday, Banking Day, 
for processing.  Please note that Rewards are ordered from the 
Commonwealth Bank as required and stock is not held at school.  



ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP  
Order online at 

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school  wear/wantirna south ps  

or visit the RHS Uniform Shop at  
Unit 12/100 New Street, Ringwood. Phone 9870 1377  

 Trading Hours ï Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm 

  

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school
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